
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Building works 

This is to inform you that building works will continue next week in the lower play-
ground area of the school.  Hazel Class and Birch Class must continue to line up in 
the top playground area of the school.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

Hazel Class Assembly 

Well done to Y5  for  giving us a lesson on Roman Numerals and a whole lot more 
during their class assembly. I was impressed by the confidence of the class and their 
team effort. 

Saturday school  

 In preparation for Y6 SATS, Saturday school continues  between 9.30-12pm.  We 
look forward to seeing the selected Y6 pupils, bright and early and raring to go! 

Osmington Bay Residential Visit for Y6 pupils 16.5.16 

Please ensure that full payment for this visit is made by Friday 29.4.16. My daughter 
Hannah who went to Osmington Bay last year informs me that the “Food and the 

activities that were on offer were absolutely amazing!” 

Hollydale Primary School Twitter Feed 

Please follow us on Twitter for news alerts, photos and information that keeps you up 
to date with what is happening at our school. We now have 517 followers! Thank 

you for your cooperation. 

Sainsbury's Active Vouchers 

We have two weeks to go before the closing date on 3.5.16. Please keep sending 
your vouchers in! 

Parent Governor Elections 

Parent governors are elected by other parents at the school to serve usually for four 
years. They must be a parent or guardian of a child on the school roll at the time of 
their election. If their children leave the school before the end of their term of office, 
they may still continue to the end of the term of office. We have a vacancy on our 
Governing Body for a Parent Governor.  A letter will be sent out next week  for those 
who  may  wish to apply.  If you would like to speak to one of our Governors about 
this role please leave your details at the school office. The official letter will be sent 
out next week via pupil post. 

Summer Fair  

The planning for the Hollydale Summer fair on 9.7.16 has begun.  If you would like to 
offer your support in this exciting process please try to attend one of the  regular cof-
fee mornings that take place.  Parents and carers are needed to make this event for 
the pupils of Hollydale a successful one. Please leave your name at the school office 
so that one of the Friends of Hollydale can contact you.  Thank you in advance for 
your support. 

Best Wishes  

Ms Reid - Headteacher  
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Attendance & Punctuality week beg 18/04/16  

If your child is absent, please call the school 

office to report the absence giving the  

reason why your child is not in school. Our 

overall school target for attendance is 96%. 

Class 
Attendance %  

W/C  

Punctuality No. of 

Late’s 

 

Plum 93.1% 1 

Cherry 90.1% 3 

Lime 92.2% 6 

Elm 96.3% 20 

Oak 98.8% 7 

Chestnut 92.3% 2 

Cedar 97.2% 5 

Birch 97.7% 4 

Hazel 95.3% 4 

Maple 92.9% 6 

Willow 96.5 % 1 

Explore Learning Writing Competition 

 

 

 

 

Explore Learning are running their yearly Young 
Writers' Competition and we want all the children 

in Y3-6 to take part. This year’s theme is ‘The 
Mash-up’. Children are encouraged to write no 
more than 500 words and tell stories that 'mash-

up' two genres. This could see a spaceman trans-
ported to Roman times, an alien in the lost city of 
Atlantis or a Victorian gentleman in the outback!  
The closing date for entries is Tuesday 7th June 
2016.  This year’s judge of the creative writing 

competition is none other than author of the huge-
ly popular 'Charlie and Lola' and 'Ruby Red-

fort' series of books, Lauren Child. 

First prize is a 4 day break for 2 adults and 2 
children to Disney Land Paris, including travel 

and accommodation, to be taken before 1st 
June 2017 and the winning child’s school will 
also receive £500 worth of books, provided by 
Explore Learning. The best entries will be pub-

lished on the Explore Learning website.  

 Website version of the newsletter  

This version of the newsletter has pho-
tos!  Please visit our website to view at: 

www.hollydale.southwark.sch.uk 

Dates Events  Notes 

Wednesday 27th 
April 

 

Art Project  Years 3,4,5. at 
Peckham Platform 

10 Selected Children 

Thursday  28th April  SATS Meeting at 4.00pm 

 

Oak Class– Parents 
and Carers Welcome 

Thursday 28th April 

 

Dluwich Willdlife Centre Year 2 Oak class 

Thursday 28th April  Plum Class Assembly  All Parents and Carers 
Welcome 

Friday 29th April 

 

Library Visit– Parents  

Welcome 

Year 2 Elm class 

Monday 2nd May  BANK HOLIDAY  SCHOOL CLOSED   

Tuesday 3rd May 

 

Ragged Museum—children 

return at 5.00pm 

Year 3/4 Chestnut 
Class 

Wednesday 4th 
May 

Art Project  Years 3,4,5. at 
Peckham Platform 

10 Selected Children 

Thursday 5th May  Cedar Class Assembly  All Parents and Carers 
Welcome  

Thursday 5th May  

 

Dulwich Willdlife Centre Year 2 Elm Class 

Friday 6th May  

 

Library Visit—Patents  

Welcome 

Reception Cherry 
Class 

Friday 6th May  Skip 2 B  Fit  Workshop Whole School  

Monday 9th May  SATS WEEK  YEAR 6  

Wednesday 11th  

May 

Art Project  Years 3,4,5. at 
Peckham Platform 

10 Selected Children 

Thursday 12th May  Oak Class Assembly   Parents and Carers 
Welcome 

Monday 16th may  SATS WEEK  YEAR 2 

Monday 16th May  Yr 6 Residential Visit to  

Osmington Bay   

Maple and Willow 
Class 

Tuesday 24th May  

 

Class photographs  Whole School  

Dates for the Diary 

PTA : 
Friends of Hollydale the schools PTA  are planning 
our Summer Fayre which takes place on  

Saturday 9th July at 1pm 

This will consists of an afternoon of fun for the  

children , families and local community. 

Any Parents/ Carers who want to volunteer would 
be greatly appreciated, Please leave your name at 
the office if you would like to partake.  

 



¸с {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ ǿƛǘƘ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊǎ ƻŦ IƻƭƭȅŘŀƭŜ 

¢ƘŜ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ ōƻŘȅ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ-ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ōƻŘȅ ƛƴ ŜŀŎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ŀŎŀŘŜƳȅΦ Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ŎǊǳŎƛŀƭ ǊƻƭŜ ƛƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǎǳǊŜ 
ŜǾŜǊȅ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƎŜǘǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴΦ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƛǘ ǘƻ ŀ ŦƻǳǊ ȅŜŀǊ ǘŜǊƳ ƻƴŎŜ ŜƭŜŎǘŜŘΦ                   
DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ ōƻŘƛŜǎΥ  

¶ ǎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ ŘƛǊŜŎǝƻƴ 

¶ ƘƻƭŘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ 

¶ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ōǳŘƎŜǘ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǇŜǊƭȅ ƳŀƴŀƎŜŘ 
DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ ōƻŘƛŜǎ ƳŜŜǘ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ƻƴŎŜ ŀ ǘŜǊƳΦ aŀƴȅ ǳǎŜ ǎǳō-ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜǎ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ 
ŀŘǾƛǎŜ ǘƘŜƳ ƻƴ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴǎΦ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜǎ ƻƊŜƴ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǇǳǇƛƭ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜΣ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳΣ ǎǘŀŶƴƎΣ ŬƴŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ 
ǇǊŜƳƛǎŜǎΦ DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ ōƻŘƛŜǎ ƴŜŜŘ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎǝŎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ 
ŀǊŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ƻŦ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ 
 
LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ǿƛǘƘ ¢ƻƴƛ {ǇƻƴƎ - /ƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ  

 
²Ƙŀǘ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΚ 
²ƘŜƴ 9ƭŎƻ ŬǊǎǘ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǘ IƻƭƭȅŘŀƭŜΣ L ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ L ƘŀŘ 
ōŜŜƴ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ ŀƊŜǊ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘΦ  
 
Iƻǿ ŘƛŘ ȅƻǳ ōŜŎƻƳŜ /ƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΚ 
!ǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǘƘŜ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƻǊǎ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƎŜǘ ǾƻǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƘŀƛǊΦ   
 
Iƻǿ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΚ 
L ŦŜŜƭ ƭƛƪŜ LΩƳ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ 
ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ  
 

²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ 
L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǎǇŀŎŜΣ ǇŀǊǝŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ƎǊŜŜƴ ǎǇŀŎŜΦ 
 
²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ōŜǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ 
¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǇƻƭƛǘŜΣ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ƴƛŎŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŀǘƳƻǎǇƘŜǊŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ 
 
²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ƭŜŀǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ 
LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ōŜ ōƛƎƎŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǎǇŀŎŜΦ 

LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿŜŘ ōȅΥ aŀōŜƭ tŜŜƭ 9Ǿŀƴǎ 

 

LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ǿƛǘƘ CǊŜŘ {ƘŀǊǊƻŎƪ ς tŀǊŜƴǘ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ ŀƴŘ /ƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ǧŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ  
 
²Ƙŀǘ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΚ 
Lƴƛǝŀƭƭȅ L ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŀƊŜǊǿŀǊŘǎ L Ƨǳǎǘ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇΦ  
 
Iƻǿ ŘƛŘ ȅƻǳ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ ŀǘ IƻƭƭȅŘŀƭŜΚ 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǘǿƻ ǎǇŀŎŜǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ ōƻŘȅ ŀƴŘ L ǿŀǎ ŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΦ 
 
Iƻǿ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΚ 
L ŦŜŜƭ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ ŀƴŘ L ƪƴƻǿ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǘƘŀǘ L Ǉƻǎǎƛπ
ōƭȅ ŎŀƴΦ  
 
²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ 

LΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǊŜōǳƛƭŘ ǘƘŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǎǇŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ ōƛƎƎŜǊ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎΣ ƭƛƊǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƛŘŜǊ ǎǘŀƛǊŎŀǎŜǎΦ  
 
²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ōŜǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ 
LǘΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅΦ 
 
²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ƭŜŀǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ 
¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ǘǊŀŶŎ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜΦ  

LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿŜŘ ōȅΥ ¢ǊŜ {ǇŜƴŎŜ 



LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ǿƛǘƘ aŀǧ CǊȅŜǊ ς {ŎƘƻƻƭ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ  
 
²Ƙŀǘ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΚ 
L ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΣ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƭƛƪŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 
ƛǎ ƭƛƪŜΦ 
 
Iƻǿ ŘƛŘ ȅƻǳ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ ŀǘ IƻƭƭȅŘŀƭŜΚ 
L ŀǇǇƭƛŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΦ 
 
Iƻǿ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΚ 
L ŦŜŜƭ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǳŘΣ ōǳǘ ŀƭǎƻ ŀ ƭƛǧƭŜ ƴŜǊǾƻǳǎ ŀǎ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ōƛƎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅΦ 
 
²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ 
L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ŀǊŜŀΦ 
 

²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ōŜǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ 
¢ƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅΣ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ǇƻƭƛǘŜΦ 
 
²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ƭŜŀǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ 
¢Ƙŀǘ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƭƪ ǘƻ IƻƭƭȅŘŀƭŜ ŀǎ L ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴ bǳƴƘŜŀŘΦ  
 
LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿŜŘ ōȅΥ !ƭƛŎƛŀ 9ŘǿŀǊŘǎ 

Peckham Platform 

 

For 10 weeks a group of year 3, 4 and 5 students from Hollydale Primary School have been visiting                

Peckham Platform to complete their Explore Level Arts Award. Each week the group has been learning a  

different art and design skill while engaging with the gallery's exhibitions and the local history of Peckham 

and Nunhead. They have been building bridges which could have once spanned the Grand Surrey Canal 

that once ran to Peckham. They have also been learning about the Blitz and the effect of V2 rocket attacks 

on London during WW2 and made drawings of Samuel King who was the first black mayor in Southwark.  
 

For their final piece each student is going to choose one shop from Rye Lane and they are going to create 

watercolour paintings of these shops. Their starting point for this idea was to look at old photos of Peckham 

from the Southwark Local history Archives.  



Peckham Platform 

 


